Garden Club Minutes

5/15/13

Old Business

Table at Cinco de Mayo was a success, gave away a lot of free seeds and sold $30 in heirlooms. To date, given away 250 seed packets.

Work party to plant the planters at El Centro, Thursday & Friday 4-6:30. Saturday 11-2. Bring a trowel and watering can. Volunteers need to fill out forms there. Katrina to work on some signs for the planters.

Motion to send a $30 contribution in memory of Betty Arnold to the scholarship fund.

Next June meeting is the anniversary of the club. Dues of $12 are due and election of officers.

Bring bylaws next time for reference on how long officers can serve.

June 5th meeting – is open to the public. Looking for a projector still for the Cuba tour. Go/no go date of 6/1 if we can’t get one,

June 1st – Beacon Hill Festival. 6/30 Beacon Rocks. Need volunteers, email Christina at hill of beans.

Beans along Beacon – start canvassing the merchants to signs up. Looking for mentors to escort the teens and water the beans. Mick will ask a master gardener he know who might be interested. Betty Jean has located a sorority that also might be interested.

The teens at Jefferson are trying to garden but really could use a mentor. Mick will ask if the same master gardener might be willing to volunteer.

Beanhenge at Jefferson Park will be planted in June.

Garden House – okay to plant scarlet runners along the beds to run up the chain link. Took a look at the bed the club has allowed us to use. Christina to ask about the irrigation and existing plants in the bed. Found a good spot for the library.

Bradner garden is having a plant sale this weekend. Also mentioned a nearby Holly Park nursery and Minter’s in Renton as good places to go.

Summer field trip was brought up. One suggestion to the Plant Farm in Smokey Point. Another was the Ferndale Homestead. 

Canning connections will have their last class in September. The next session, on the 4th Tuesday, will be Rhubarb chutney and Daikon Carrots.

